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Semi-Annual Meeting 

 

Dear Church Family, 

 

I’d like to invite you to attend our Semi-Annual Congregational Meeting on Sunday, June 11, 

2023 following the 10:30 AM service.  This meeting’s agenda will focus on the approval of the 

FY2024 Budget as well as a review of the audit report for the Funds of Lasting Gifts.   

 

Your participation and engagement in this process supports our programs and mission while 

ensuring our financial vitality moving forward.  The budget will be available to review between 

services on Sunday, June 4, 2023.  Please take this opportunity to meet with our Financial 

Leadership Team and become informed. 

 

The meeting will be held in person, but a Zoom option will be available to view the meeting 

(voting must be done in person).  I look forward to seeing you on June 11th and working to-

gether to better serve God and our greater community. 

 

May God continue to bless our church family and those we serve. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

Eric Minnich 

Consistory President 

 

 

Join Zoom Meeting https://us06web.zoom.us/j/89415703773?

pwd=RmVJS2JRSC9BUng4aXZCVDRxRVdSQT09 

Meeting ID: 894 1570 3773 

Passcode: 704175 

One tap mobile +13052241968,,81918906059#,,,,*785369# US 

+13092053325,,81918906059#,,,,*785369# US 

April 17, 2023 Consistory Actions: 

 

These notes reflect items that needed action and approval by Consistory. Standing and  

routine  items are reported by Committees and Staff throughout the newsletter.   

 

A complete copy of  the Consistory minutes can be found in the church office. 

 

•           FLT request for funds from FOLG for Golden Times was approved  

•          Vacation time for Pastor Kayli was approved:  5/8-5/16/23, 7/31-8/6/23 & 9/4-9/12/23 
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Pastoral Sabbaticals  

          Our pastors are grateful for the sabbatical time that is granted to them for 3 months 

every 5 years.  

          In May Pastor Kris will be using 3 of her remaining 5 weeks the weeks of May 14, 21, and 

28. She’ll return June 6.  

          Starting July 3 Pastor Kayli will be using the 1st of her 3 months plus a week of vacation. 

She’ll return August 7.  

From the Property Committee 
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Mission Thank You’s 
 
From Church World Services, 
 
Thank you for your generous gift to the CWS Blankets program.  As families and communities 
around the world recover from emergencies and struggle in the face of unprecedented challenges, 
you are standing with them.  Now more than ever, we are so grateful for your generous support. 
 
Your contribution provides warmth, comfort and hope to neighbors near and far.  It provides a  
tangible reminder to migrant families that they are not alone as they seek safety.  It provides comfort 
to our neighbors who have lost homes, or are struggling in the face of extreme challenges.   Around 
the world, your support means relief and hope. 
 
Because of your donation on $2,011 to the Blanket program, CWS is able to respond when  
disasters occur and support is needed.  Thanks to your compassion, we can, and will, change lives. 
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From the Cemetery Commission 
 

    Part-time employment opportunities are available for caring for the Union Church  

Cemetery.   Duties include the mowing of the cemetery property, weed eating around the  

memorials,  preparing for and oversight of burials and cremations, prepare foundations for 

memorials, and general maintenance of cemetery grounds and property. 

 

      Candidates shall enjoy working outdoors, in all weather conditions, be familiar with lawn 

mowing equipment, be able to lift 50 pounds and perform light digging and raking of 

ground.    Please contact Union Church Cemetery secretary/treasurer Phil Wehr at 610-767-

3657 for more information. 
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May 2023 Edition 

Pastor Kayli (pastorkayli@unionucc.org) 

Congratulations!! 

Huge congrats to our 2023 Confirmation Class!  

These 4 amazing youth are being confirmed on May 7, 2023! 

Miranda Brown 

Elijah Gladish 

Everett Lightner 

Claire Puia 

Calling All Graduates! 

Are you graduating high school in 2023? Do you know someone 

who is graduating this year? We want to celebrate ALL of our 

graduates!  

When: June 4, 2023 

Time: During 8:00am and 10:30am Worship 

Fill-out the Google form with your information and then join us 

for a celebration in your honor! (please do so by May 28) 

https://forms.gle/UNWPzi5aKCwk3Yxg8  

Summer is just around the corner, and we’ve got some fun things 

planned...keep and eye out for all the fun to be had! Make sure you 

get our emails for the best, most frequent info!  

 

On the agenda… 

Drive-in Movie Night 

Mini Golf 

Lock-in/Sleep Over at the church 

& So much more!  
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 Preschool News 
 

  

 Instead of my normal monthly column, this month I would simply like to say…. 

THANK YOU! I have been out on a medical leave for the past four weeks, with 

(most likely) another two weeks to go. Everyone has stepped in and taken over my  
responsibilities, and I cannot express my gratitude enough. From my teaching staff, to the preschool board, to 
the church staff, everyone has helped keep the school running smoothly and seamlessly, and have provided me 
with friendship and emotional support. A special shout out to Kathy Bonsell who has come out of retirement to 
take on my role, and who, along with with Deb Topp ran the Easter programs and have been providing support 
for the teaching staff.  

From the bottom of my heart, THANK YOU ALL!  

Congratulations to Cameron Kuntz on receiving his Eagle Scout Award!  

For my Eagle Scout Project, I completed Union United Church of Christ-Veterans Memorial 

Landscaping Refurbishment. I replaced the stone, mulch, border, bushes, and flagpole rigging 

in order to restore the condition of the monument. I was very honored to complete this project, 

as it was a way to give back to the veteran community as well 

as my church community. I am grateful for the consistory as well 

as the help from Mr. Phil Wehr as well as Boy Scout volunteers. 
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Room or Hall Use for Members   

Members are now able to reserve the use of rooms in the church again. Contact Marissa 

in the office to see if your date is available, to complete the necessary forms, to learn the  

guidelines and process, and to pay the fees. One time use fees are $60 plus a $25  

cleaning fee. We do not offer room use to non-members. 
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Union UCC Night at the Iron Pigs 

 

In the Picnic Pavilion with all-you-can-eat Buffet! 

Friday, July 28 7:05 pm 

Doors open at 5:45 pm 

Only $28/person! 

TO ORDER TICKETS OR FOR MORE INFO PLEASE 

CONTACT STEVE KAREHA. 

717‐514‐8881 or s.kareha@gmail.com 
 

ORDERS can be emailed or dropped at the church office or in the 
offering plate but MUST be in an envelope 

marked Iron Pigs Tickets. 
 

Payments can be made by Cash, Check, Venmo or PayPal 

(Make Checks Payable to Steve Kareha) 

Bring your friends and family!  

mailto:s.kareha@gmail.com
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PNEC Ambassador Corner  
 

The PNEC had their Spring General Meeting Saturday, April 29th at St Thomas UCC in Bethlehem 

Watch for ‘state of the Conference’ news next month… 
 

Ongoing Disaster Ministries Mission Project 

Did you know that the PNEC runs local mission projects?  They do & they & the Disaster Response 

Ministry Team have also put together (2) tool trailers that are used to support local people when  

disaster strikes.  The trailers have been used nationally as well.  One trailer is currently in Philadelphia 

helping people recover from Hurricane Ida in September 2021.  In a hands on way congregations 

can become engaged by assembling clean up buckets and kits. People can volunteer on mission 

trips. Educational opportunities are available to participate in trainings and preparedness.  

Volunteers can be utilized to assist organizing and transporting tool trailers.  Anyone interested in 

becoming involved with the Disaster Response Ministry Team of the PNEC can contact me for more 

information. 
 

If you have any questions, please feel free to reach out to me at jemrenaissinc@aol.com & please 

put Union Ambassador in the subject line.  I look forward to helping Union members feel more  

connected to the Conference and the wider church. 

mailto:jemrenaissinc@aol.com
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Union UCC Staff 

Rev. Kris P. Snyder 
Senior Pastor 
Cell Phone: 610-657-6007 
pastorkris@unionucc.org 
 
Rev. Kayli Freeman 
Associate Pastor 
pastorkayli@unionucc.org  
 
Carrie Beleno 
Pastor of Visitation 
vispastor@unionucc.org 
 
Tiffany Lakatosh 
Faith Formation Minister for  
Children & Families 
dired@unionucc.org 
 

Marissa Haney 
Church Administrator 
administrator@unionucc.org 
 
 
Blake Hoppes 
Minister of Music 
Blake.charger@gmail.com 
 
 
Ori Handwerk 
Facility Caretaker  
Caretaker@unionucc.org 
 
Barbara Carinci  
Financial Manager 
financialmanager@unionucc.org 

Church Telephone  
Extension  Directory  

610-767-6961 
 
Pastor Kris ext.  24 
Pastor Kayli ext.  25 
Marissa Haney      ext.  21 
Tiffany Lakatosh  ext.  27 
Barbara Carinci ext.  32 
Music Office ext.  26 

Church Office: 
610-767-6961 
Fax: 610-767-7128 
 
PO Box 66,  
5550 Route 873 
Neffs PA 18065-0066 
www.unionucc.org 
 
Preschool Office: 
610-767-5327 
prechool@unionucc.org 
Director: Annette Wilcox 

www.facebook.com/unionneffs 

Our blessings and prayers go to the friends and families of those 

who have passed.  

 

 

Veronica Fabian passed on April 13, 2023. Services were held April 22, 2023 at  

Union UCC.  
 

Donations were made in memory of Shirley Knappenberger by Paul and Linda  

Peters, Walter and Louise Rosahac, Dawn Brickley, Barbara Ziegler, Stacey  

Rothermel, Betty Jo Richards, Jennifer Hartranft, Mr. and Mrs. Carl Kocher,  

Richards, Meli & Associates, Donna Christman, Katherine Frey 



Dual Member Status  Dual membership is available to people who wish to join our church but who want to 
also maintain membership at another church. Dual members will have the same rights and duties as a  
member. According to our Constitution members are required to commune and donate yearly.  We look  
forward to continuing to welcome new members into the Christian journey with our faith family here at  Union 
UCC.  
New Member Sessions  Are you thinking about deepening your faith commitment to Union UCC? To share 
your questions and interest in learning more about our church family contact Pastor Kris  
 PastorKris@unionucc.org   

Baptism We offer baptisms during worship at the 10:30 service every other month when we meet in person. 
Our next dates are Sunday, July 16, 2023 and September 17,2023.  Families can sign up to have their  
children baptized during the worship service in the sanctuary or in a private service with family and pastors. To 
sign up: Call the church office at 610-767-6961 or email Marissa Haney at  administrator@unionucc.org  
Weddings  To schedule your pre-marriage sessions and wedding at our church or a venue with one of the  
pastors, please see be in contact with one of the pastors.  
There is information on our website, forms to complete are downloadable. More information on the site: 
http://www.unionucc.org/resources for New Member, Baptism, and Wedding forms. To sign up: Call the 
church office at 610-767-6961 or email Marissa Haney at administrator@unionucc.org 
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Financial Report 

SUPPORT GOD’S MINISTRY AND MISSION AT UNION UCC WITH YOUR DONATIONS.  

 

OFFERING ENVELOPES. If you can’t attend worship, you can mail your envelopes to the church.  The church  

address is on one side, just add a stamp. 

ELECTRONIC GIVING. Choose to give a repetitive contribution on a regular basis (i.e weekly, bi-weekly, or 

monthly), or make single contributions whenever you desire in an amount of your choice.  These contributions 

can be made from a credit/debit card or be deducted from a checking or savings account.  Electronic  

contributions are initiated from Union UCC’s website (UnionUCC.org).  Click on ‘giving’, then on ‘Ways to Give’ 

and follow the prompts.  Feel free to contact John Harting (610-799-2508) or Don Penrod (610-398-2654) to  

answer your questions or demonstrate the process. 

MOBILE GIVING. If you would like to give on the go, Vanco, the company that processes our e-giving  

transactions, has a mobile app that allows you to do so.  Open your app search screen, search under “Vanco 

Mobile Faith Engagement” and follow the prompts.  

Fiscal 
Year 

Operating 
Fund 

Designated 
Funds 

Grand  

Total All 
Funds 

7-1-2022 ($4,682.00) $5,953.00 $1,271.00 

Income $363,628.00 $73,500.00 $437,128.00 

Expenses $342,788.00 $77,618.00 $420,406.00 

3-31-2023 $16,158.00 $1,835.00 $17,993.00 

Designated Funds category includes offerings for NIN,  

Mother’s Day, OGHS, Lenten, Advent, Improvement Fund,  

Flowers, Directory, Bulletins, Phoebe Campaign, & special gifts. 

Donate, Recycle and Help Your Church 
As you are cleaning out closets and cabinets be sure 

to keep Union UCC in mind. Bring your donations at 
any time to the bin in our grove. The church receives a 
certain amount of money for each pound that is  
donated.  Items that are usable are resold or  
recycled.  You are also helping to save the amount of 
things that end up in a landfill by donating your items 
this way. Recycle Local’s goal is to help agencies have 
0% waste.  

Items accepted include:  clean and dry clothing, 
shoes, sneakers, belts, purses, blankets, sheets, 
towels, drapes, pillow cases and stuffed animals. 
Place all items in plastic bags.  NO furniture, rags,  
pillows, toys, or household goods.  

This is one more way to give and support the  
mission and ministry of God’s church at Union 
UCC.  Thank you.  

mailto:PastorKris@unionucc.org
mailto:administrator@unionucc.org
mailto:administrator@unionucc.org

